
Our Board of Education approved the budget for the 2025-2026 school
year. The approved operating budget features $110,759,381M in revenues
and $108,764,539M in expenses. After amortization, this creates a
$435,867 cash draw, which will be offset by using reserve funds. This
budget is about supporting students - whether it is through classroom
resources, teacher supports, or safe facilities.

Please see the Media Release for more information.
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RETIREMENT CELEBRATION
The Board of Education hosted the 2024-2025 retirees on June 3 in
Moose Jaw. We had a total of 35 retirees this school year and 20 of
them were able to join us at the event. We want to wish our retirees all
the best as they begin their new journey.

The Board passed a motion to change Board Policy 17 - Transportation
to include hazards within the Sunningdale School catchment area. Visit
our Board Policy 17 on our website for more information.

BOARD POLICY 17 - TRANSPORTATION

Students from across Prairie South worked with Derrick Huschi,
Superintendent of School Operations, over the last couple months with a
focus on increasing student attendance.  Today they provided the Board
with some recommendations on how to accomplish this. Some of those
recommendations include
making classes more engaging
for students, have
consequences for students who
do not attend classes, set
appropriate deadlines for
assignments and stick to them,
and make school and classes a
welcoming place for all
students. Senior Administration
will take the recommendations
forward to the school-based
administrators’ group to help
guide future work. The Board
would like to thank the students
for their wonderful
presentation, and we look
forward to continuing our work
with future VTEC students.
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